

Minutes of the Munson Township Park & Recreation Board Meeting Monday, June 11, 2018

The meeting was called to order at 6:15pm by Chair Bert Diehl. Joe Herczak, Jim O'Neill and John McCreery were present. The Pledge of Allegiance was said.

Minutes

Bert Diehl moved and John McCreery seconded to approve the minutes of May 14, 2018 as written. Motion carried.

New Business

Fishing Derby Recap- Sunday, June 3

The Fishing Derby was a big success with nice weather and a great turnout. Many of the participants had good comments and there were families new to the area attending as well. The firemen were a big hit with the children. This Fishing Derby was in the top three in attendance of all of the past derby's held. The first weekend in June is a good date to stick with.

Community Day Picnic Games - Saturday, August 4

The Park & Recreation Board will be in charge of the games again this year for the picnic. The following games will be added with volunteers to run them: football toss and basketball. Trustee Andy Bushman has the portable games. The games will cost \$1 to play with a large item for the winning ticket. Proceeds from the added games will help boost the Scholarship Fund. The Board will go over the games they will be in charge of at their next meeting.

Flea Market - Saturday, September 8

The venue will change back to Munson Township Park due to vendor comments that they prefer the event at that location. There will be a \$1 admission fee to shoppers like we have been collecting at the spring flea market at Town Hall. Secretary Julie Johnston will send out registration forms to previous vendors and post the information on the Township website.

Old Business

Girls Softball Dugouts

The dugouts now have red metal roofs. The color choices for the dugouts will be presented to the Trustees for their approval in the near future.

Boy Scout - Trails at Scenic River Retreat

Trustee Andy Bushman will set up a meeting with Joe Herczak to review the map and make an action plan for the trails. The trails cannot be walked yet since all of the structures are not completed. The Boy Scouts have helped out immensely with the trails spending approximately \$2,700 thus far with the two Eagle Scout projects. Mr. Herczak and Mr. Diehl attended a Trustee meeting in May when they learned of a \$12,000 budget for the Parks. They would like to know if the funds are still available and if any monies will be coming in from the grant that Irene McMullen turned in.

The meeting was adjourned at 7:22pm. The next meeting will be held Monday, July 9, 2018 at 6:15pm at Munson Town Hall.

Cha

Bert Diehl

Secretar Secretar

วินlie Johnston

cc:

Township Trustees

Fiscal Officer

Road Superintendent